
STAPLE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL. 

Staffing and Curriculum Meeting Minutes 

                                               1st February 2011. 

                                   Leadership Room, 3.30pm. 

1.Governors present. 

Peter Foss-Clark (Headteacher) Matt Pick, Amanda Robinson, 
Denise Knight, John Smith. 

Apologies: Jemma Leach, Bob Wood, Rachel Peters, Shirley 
Potts. 

2. Minutes of last meeting. 

Accepted without alteration. 

3. Matters arising 

There were no matters that arose. 

4.Pecuniary interest. 

No such interest declared. 

5. Policies. 

Peter Foss-Clark informed those present that a schedule for 
Policy review has been produced to provide a calendar of review 
timings. 

He then suggested that as the policy for Equal opportunities was 
largely duplicated by wording in the “Equality, Diversity and 
Cohesion Framework” that the two could be reviewed and to 
some extent combined next year. The Committee agreed to this 
action. 

 



Amendments to policies. 

Equal opportunities; remove the word colour from the Rationale 
paragraph.  This was agreed.  Equal opportunities are reviewed 
annually. 

Racial equality; In Rationale paragraph remove attainment or 
background so that sentence ends ……regardless of race or 
ethnicity.  Agreed.  Denise Knight asked if the letter sent to 
parents could be improved.  Peter Foss-Clark said he would 
rewrite the letter and in the process humanize it if possible. 

Performance management.   Page 2 last paragraph, penultimate 
line add “/her” before personal interests. Page 3 reviewing 
progress paragraph, first line insert a comma so that the sentence 
reads correctly. No other changes suggested. 

S.E.N. policy  Page 3  Third Para, last line, substitute adequate 
for satisfactory. Next Para, after colon  rewrite to read, where 
monitoring shows a period…….. And move that paragraph so 
that it is after the bullet points prior to School Action. Final 
page add  

“Equality, Diversity and Cohesion framework” 

 To the list of related policies.  No other changes made. 

In general conversation Peter Foss-Clark explained the intention 
of Common Assessment Framework the main benefit of which 
is a report produced for the individual child which follows 
him/her from school to school providing the “receiving school” 
with the history of that child.  In an “ideal world” there would 
be complete interaction between all the agencies that may or 
should be involved, but this would be difficult to achieve in 
practice. 

6. Staffing. 

Mrs. Dean retired at the end of last term. Miss Peters is still on 
Maternity leave, her absence is covered by existing staff and 



Miss Worley who was appointed part time for class 2 will 
become full time temporary.  Mrs Harris will share with Mrs. 
Burden to cover Mrs Lugg’s maternity leave. 

7. Class organization.   

Here the main issue is mixed classes, however presently they 
have not presented problems.  Having a designated year group 
size of 45 means that there will always be a need to mix ages in 
some form within each of the following phases:  Years 1 and 2; 
Years 3 and 4; Years 5 and 6.  The formula for mixing the age 
groups within each phase will be reviewed annually by the SLT,  
looking at a number of factors, primarily: the academic progress 
of pupils and the social, emotional and personal progress of 
pupils. 

The Governors delegate the responsibility for making these 
decisions to the HT and SLT to make these decisions. 

There was no report regarding the new school. 

8. A.O.B.  There being no other items to discuss the meeting 
closed at 4.40pm. 

Date of next meeting. April 5th 2011. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


